


David McCormick TRC: Allison Herman to replace Najwa Jardali 



internships, and other opportunities for students. The plan was to roll out the program in fall 

2020, President Nguyen asked for a letter of support from the Academic Senate by November.  

 

There needs to be a faculty leader for this position, faculty feedback is very important. Division 

faculty feedback included comments that while high school students are usually great to work 

with, at the end of their day, they are very tired. If the idea sounds good, the implementation of 

this program is very important.  

 

Developing a support letter could be a challenge, due to concerns of pathway implementation 

(how might it affect budgetary/enrollment decisions by the college. Would those decisions be 

automatically viewed as support by the Senate if we were to endorse this pathway?). There’s a 

possibility of funding the program through dual enrollment, but our Senate executive body is still 

struggling to understand the impact of support for this program. We may not know what the 

letter of support would look like right now. What do we think about the program, what would our 

letter of support look like? Support letter would go to Thuy, who’s leading the effort to (work for 

the application)  

Correction, support letter is not just for Thuy. Law Pathway support letter would go along 

with the college application/announcement of joining the pathway.  



PAUSD programs haven’t negatively impacted the child development program. Isaac will find a 

job description for the faculty champion.  

 

Overall support of the spirit of the pathway. Continued discussion needed about its 

implementation. 

Minutes were approved by consensus (Agenda was out of sequence) 

 

Early discussion about Veterans Day, which historically is celebrated on a Monday, but we 

could also celebrate on the actual day. We should get feedback from our division faculty about 

sticking to it or changing it. As a college we should think about what Veterans want, and 

additionally about the impact of a holiday that causes families to need to get child care. 

  

Update: Our senate already approved a resolution to support the district celebrating 

Veteran’s Day on the actual federal holiday. Isaac will forward this recommendation to 

FA. 

 

LRC division proposal 

 

● Draft for a Learning Resource Center (LRC) division 

● Spent $1.8 M in 1320 budget in TLC, STEM Center 

● Addresses need for an integrated student success / tutoring approach 

● New position for dean of LRC, using funds from vacant BHS division dean position 

● Collegial process describing this “reorganization” 



operation. Student senate rep, clarified that we want to mix the tutorial and student services 

areas with library. Discussions have included everyone. What does the library think? (this new 

division would include moving the Library under student services). For decades the library has 

reported to instruction. The biggest concern that came up was the oversight of the librar, that 

requires specialized expertise. Isaac will share out the document. 

 


